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November 17,2014

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

I understand you are considering the appointment of Dr. John (Jack) Feussner to
the vacant position on the MUSC Board of Trustees. I know Dr Feussner
personally, and I work with him on the National Congressional Medal of Honor
Museum Board. Jack is a staunch advocate for veterans' issues and has personally
cared for veterans his entire medical career. I know what a dedicated and effective
leader he is, not just for the medical profession but also for MUSC and his
community more broadly. In my opinion, he isjust the type of person MUSC
needs in these uncertain times of healthcare reform. Jack is an invaluable asset
with so much health care and policy expertise. He is a person of uncompromising
integrity and a direct and visionary leader. I urge you to give his appointment your
highest consideration.

Sincerely,

C_ ,~ ~ll ~J: ~\--_____

/;}S E. Livingston
Medal of Honor Recipient
Maj. Gen USMC (Ret)


